
Debbie’s Thoughts:      
 Thanks for coming out early on a cold Saturday to pull with us. I know a lot of 

you missed deer hunting. Some done that earlier and still made it to pull with us. We 
had 117 hooks & still got done early. Ricky had plenty of time to get to his family 
Thanksgiving dinner. I think it was about the smoothest pull we have had this year. I 

didn’t hear any complaints. Hope you all had fun. We had a few new pullers. Hope to 
see you again. Nice to see a few past pullers come visit. Sorry I had to put you to 
work. As always we appreciate all the hard work from everyone.  

 Thanks to Brad Allen & all the employees of Ace Speedway for letting us pull 
there again. Paul Atkins, of Woody’s Racing, & Allen Lewis, of Victorylane Raceway, 

fixed another great track. Hope we are able to pull there a lot more next year. 
 We appreciate you helping OCP to have another great season. Hope you all 
have a Happy Thanksgiving. Not gonna mention all the other holidays cause I will be 

posting stuff before then. Still have some old pictures to add to SmugMug. Praying I 
will have time this winter to edit some old videos I have & share them with you. 
 Forgot to pick on one of our most mature pullers. Sunday is John Crews’ birth-

day. He will be 83 years young. He doesn’t look at the website so be sure and tell him 
I mentioned him. 


